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Question: 
 
a) What is the cost per head of the arrivals under the humanitarian program? 
 
b) Please outline the model used by the Department of Finance to forecast the annual 

cost to the government of managing the humanitarian arrivals program. 
 
Answer: 
 
a) As reported in the 2012-13 Mid-Year Economic and Fiscal Outlook (MYEFO) 

(page 243) the Government will provide $92.4 million in 2012-13 to meet the direct 
costs of the Department of Immigration and Citizenship in increasing the 
Humanitarian Program by 6,250 places.  This equates to a unit cost of approximately 
$15,000 per head.  The consequential impacts on other Government program costs 
have been incorporated in the MYEFO as estimates variations by the relevant 
agencies. The whole-of-government cost in 2012-13 is estimated to be approximately 
$150 million which equates to a unit cost of approximately $24,000 per head. 
 

b) There are several models used to estimate the direct costs and the consequential 
impacts on whole-of-government costs and these are designed and managed by the 
respective line agencies. The cost estimates derived from these models are agreed 
between these agencies and the Department of Finance and Deregulation at each 
estimates update. 

 


